Statement on behalf of the Cecil Memorial Hall Trustees

The Trustees of the Cecil Memorial Hall would like to inform the PC that they are intending to step down from their position of trustees and caretaker in the coming months.

As the PC is aware, the positions of Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer are all voluntary. The present trustees have worked as best as they can with what was available to them. As a number of residents spoke passionately about the VH at the Annual Parish Meeting, the trustees feel that this is a good time to hand over the reins so that a new committee can be formed with people that feel they can move the hall forward. The present trustees will not be involved with the forming of a new committee.

In view of this decision the following positions will become available:

Caretaker – this position will become vacant from 01.04.2024. The present trustees will not look to fill this role as this will be best served by the incoming committee.

Chairman – this position will be become vacant from 01.09.2024.

Secretary – this position will become vacant from 01.09.2024.

Treasurer – this position will become vacant from 01.09.2024.

The present trustees will not actively be promoting the VH in this interim period, rather they will be looking at keeping the VH "ticking over". This includes keeping up to date with payments and any checks that need to be done.

The current trustees will be closing down the Constitution for the Cecil Memorial Hall and will hand the building back to the PC on 01.09.2024.

Rachel Flay (Chairman) Wendy Hopkins (Secretary) Linda Packman (Treasurer)

19.03.2024